WABASH COLLEGE



Class Agents Letter
Alumni and Parent Relations
P.O. Box 352
Crawfordsville, IN 47933
Web site: www.wabash.edu
Email us: alumni@wabash.edu

Phone: (765) 361-6369

Class of 1966

Class Agents

Cal Black candmblack@aol.com Jay Fisher wjf@fisher-dickinson.com

July 16, 2014

Dear Men of '66,

Thanks to each of you who contributed to the College this past fiscal year. While official results are not yet available, it appears this was a very good year for fundraising. The list of donors from our class is posted at the end of this letter.

Lee Cline has sent me several articles from Mississippi newspapers regarding the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and the first African-American Special Agent in Charge (for the last several years) of the FBI in Mississippi who is just now retiring. When I was there in '69 and '70 that would never have been possible. We didn't even send African-American agents to the South then because of the danger to them. Thank you Lee; I always appreciate the information as it brings back many memories.

Hobby Elliott called me recently from Logansport, IN and we had a nice conversation. He also mailed me a beautiful color drawing that he did, and I plan to provide it to the Wabash archives for display at Wabash events. Thanks Hobby, you are a tremendous artist.

Jay Fisher played in the first Little Giant Legacy Golf Outing in Indy on 6/19. Several members of our class financially supported this outing which was held to fund a new project to professionally frame and display all of the Wabash athletic team pictures in the Allen Center-thanks to Jay Fisher, John Herrin, Jim Roeder, and I too made a contribution. After the outing Jay then made the five hour drive back to Grand Rapids, Michigan in a driving rain storm. He played with Don Morel, one of the football coaches, and so Jay sent a very detailed email on the upcoming football season and team. The first game is on 9/6 against Hampden-Sydney, the other private liberal arts college for men, and this should really be considered the real Stag Bowl! Both teams are ranked going into the season, so this should be a great game.

As many of you know, Jay Fisher stores all of his tailgate equipment in our garage in Crawfordsville, and he always has an open tailgate for all "comers." Marsha and I help Jay and Marty with this effort, and this year we have a number of classmates who are

coming to the game and tailgate: Lee and Betty Cline, John and Patti Flanagan, John and Nancy Herrin, Jay and Marty and Marsha and me. We are having a mini-reunion of the Betas and Sigs of '65 and '66, but we hope many more of you will plan to attend this game and tailgate-just let Jay or me know if you will be there so we can have enough brats, burgers and libations!

Again, many thanks to the following classmates for making a contribution to the College this past fiscal year.

James Ackil Jan Hesser James Roeder Charlie Bell Steve Hildebrand Max Rudicel Frank Sanford Cal Black Bill Hill Ken Schild Jerry Blossom Lon Hixson Allan Bredenfoerder Jon Holdread Judy Schmutte Lee Cline Jerry Sedmak Ken Jaros David Kendall Jim Sedmak John Coligan Bill Cook Leroy Kercher **Bob Smith** Dave Krattebol John Snodgrass Bill Davis, Jr. Bill Lawler Bill Steger Jack Davis Lynn Dick Clifton Liter John Stone, Jr. Harry Elliott Jim Lowery Terry Storey John Fargher Bill Summers Ned Luce Bill Ferguson Roger Lumpp II George Taybos Jay Fisher III Mel Machuca Roger Thies John Flanagan **Bob Main** Bill Todd Lowell Flickinger David Matsey Rod Townsend Louise Forsythe Larry McNair II Stan Vogel Greg Garman Jack Meng, Jr. Dick Vozel Jim Gineris John Miller Stan Walker John Gisler Joe Murphy Dale Waller Steve Gould Squier Neal Dave Ware Bill Grantz, Jr. Mark Nilsson Jim Wason Dick Gray Tom Ochsenschlager Dennis Whigham Carl Halgren Don Race Tom Wilhelmus Jack Hauber Tom Raycroft Jay Williams, Jr. Dave Riddle Ken Wood, Jr. Larry Haugh John Herrin, Jr. Tony Ridolfo

Oooowahwah... (loud and greasy) OOOOWAH WAH! GO WABASH!

Cal